
Submitter: Beth Keyser 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Joint Committee On Addiction and Community Safety Response 

Measure: HB4002 

I am a direct recipient of the effects of Measure 110. I live next door to a homeless 

shelter that is majorly full of people with addiction. I had a homeless man have anal 

sex with a tennis ball on a post at my front door.  Measure 110 has done absolutely 

nothing to support this community of people. We do not need to study the effects of 

drug use in our state, you need to listen to the constituents and hear that they are not 

pleased with the outcome of Measure 110. The state has done nothing to improve 

the lives of the addicted. They have done more to bolster the lives of the addict. They 

are enslaving this population of our communities, by providing them with state 

money, paying for their homeless housing, not enforcing removing the criminal drug 

dealers from the streets, thus providing a firehose of cheap drugs flowing to them. 

Fentanyl is $1.00 a pill. This is a problem. This problem was created by measure 

110. You need to waste no time; you need to repeal measure 110. Find another 

source for your money to build treatment centers and mental health facilities. You 

owe it to the people of Oregon to care for all of them, the addicted, the homeless and 

the ones who pay your salary and pay for all the services you provide.  We need drug 

possession to be a Class A misdemeanor.  


